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Last month we examined  òWhat is a Rockhound?ó  This month, let's look at  òWhat is a Club?ó 
 
A club by definition is an association or organization dedicated to a particular interest or activity.   Ask yourself,  What 
kind of awesome club would you like to have? 
 
ǒ We have organized and planned and have a calendar of meetings, and trips, and a dynamite Newsletter. 
 
ǒ We have sorted out the basics of incorporating, creating bylaws and a budget.  We also have an awesome website, and 
     fantastic library. 
 
ǒ We try to grow in size, and we advertise with the Chambers and the community calendar. 
 
ǒ We provide our own funding through memberships, auctions and our annual show. 
 
What else?  WE GIVE BACK - We clean up the highway.  Our annual show brings children fun activities in Earth Science, 
informs the community about Earth Science, brings vendors with equipment and treasures that we might otherwise 
not have access to, and shares our purpose with the public.  Most importantly, we support Earth Science education 
through our donations to Schools, Museums, Scholarships and protection of endangered forests and other sites. 
To do this we have to raise money.  That means our AWESOME CLUB has to put on an AWESOME SHOW!   
 
Please, listen to Rose at the meeting when she asks for your help for raffle donations and selling tickets.  Listen to Rick, 
and sign up to work the show.  Volunteer for the children's activities Nanz and Larry have planned.  Help Bill and Linda 
with the auction.   Be there to set up and afterward to take down.  Our many hard workers aren't getting any younger. 
More bodies make the tasks easier.  It also makes it more fun!   
 
Speaking of Clubs... my daughter (whose rockhound gene finally surfaced) joined the Bluegrass Gem & Mineral Club 
in Lexington and when I visit her this month, I have been invited on one of their field trips.  We will be collecting 
fossils with pyrite replacement at the Sellerburg, Indiana IMI Quarry.  Hopefully I will have show & tell for May.  In the 
meantime, I will miss the April meeting, but you will be in good hands with David.   
 
Tonie 
 
     

Presidentõs Message 

For All Rockhounds in the area!  

April 2015  

Meetings: 1st Sunday of the 
month, (unless it falls on a 
holiday), at the VFW Post 
9907, 381 N. Central Ave, 
Show Low, AZ. Turn north off 
of the Deuce of Clubs at the 
Burger King. Social half-hour 
@ 1:00pm, meeting starts @ 
1:30pm. Bring snacks. 

Membership Dues: $15 for a 
single membership, and $20 
for a couple/family. Dues are 
due the 1st of January of every 
calendar year along with a 
completed application. If you 
join in November of previous 
year, your dues will be good 

for all of the following year. 

Rock Talk is published monthly 
by the White Mountain Gem & 
Mineral Club, Inc. Any info/ 
comments that members wish 
to have included in the monthly 
newsletter must be turned in to 
the editor at the general 
membership meeting or call the 
editor prior to the following 

weekend after the meeting. 



Birthdays  

Our next meeting is  

Sunday,  May 3.  

Members whose last name  

begins A -J, please bring snacks.  
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Happy  Birthday,  Y'all ! ! 
May You have Many More ! ! 

Volunteer Positions  

 

Show Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 

Advertise & Public  

Relations  

Blue Thompson  

 

Librarian & Libraries  

Jackie Pfeifer  

 

Education, Schools  

Bill Stalder  

(928) 368-4496 
 

Greeter, Door Prizes,  

50/50 Raffle  

Linda Stalder  

(928) 368-4496 

 

Auctioneer  

Bill Stalder  

(928) 368-4496 

 

Highway Clean -up  

Brookie Embry  

(928) 537-0760 

Ruth King  

(928) 337-2212 
 

Claim Filing  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859) 338-2296 

 

Bonus Prizes  

Nanz Marshal  

(928) 537-2524 

 

 Historian  

Jeannie Arneklev  

(480) 213-4187 
 

Coalition Contact  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 
 

Sunshine  

Nanz Marshall  

(928) 537-2524 
 

Web Master and  

Membership Chair  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 

wginn3@gmail.com        
   

Elected Officers  

and Volunteers  
 

President  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859) 338-2296 
 

Vice President  

David Bingell  

(928) 205-5197 
 

Secretary  

Charlene Bingell  

(928 242-7870 
 

Treasurer  

Larry Legge  

(928) 537-2524 

 

Editor  

Karen Stokes  

(928) 229-0273 
crystal_lover59@hotmail.com 

 

Field Trip Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 

Board Members at Large  

Sandra Angelo  

(928) 537-3726 

 

Rose Fowers 

(928) 537-2195 

 

John Mierzwik  

(928) 245-9720.  

  April Days  of  Interest  

   2 - Holy Thursday 

   3 - Good Friday 

   4 - Passover Starts  

   5 - Easter 

   7 - World Health Day 

 11 - Passover Ends  

 12 - Divine Mercy Sunday & Orthodox Easter 

 15 - Tax Day 

 16 - Holocaust Remembrance Day  

 22 - Earth Day 

 22 - Yom HaZikaron Day 

 24 - Arbor Day 

 25 - Anzac Day 

Remember  

Our Fallen.  

Veterans Do.  

May  

   6 - Jeannie Arneklev     

 13 - Kathleen Varhol     

 17 - Linda Stalder  

April  

  3 - Ursula Wilson 

15 -  Bill Stalder  

17 - John Mierzwik  
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General Membership Meeting  

April 12, 2015  

The meeting was called to order by the Vice President David Bingell at 
1:25 pm.  We had several  new members in attendance, Frank, Darrel 
and Marta.  Visitors attending were Bruce, Sarah and Timothy and 
James and Copper.  Ginger, a past member, also renewed her 
membership. 
 
Ruth and Brooke announced that the next highway cleanup would 
be May 9, and we are to meet at the K-Mart Parking lot near the street 
next to Arbyõs at 9 am.  It only takes a little over an hour or so 
to donate your time to the highway cleanup. 
 
A motion was made to approve the minutes by Nanz, seconded by John, 
passed unanimously. 
 
VP David stated that todayõs education would be about taking better 
photos, and next monthõs education will be identifying objects 
that you may have found or collected. (UFOõs, or Unidentified Found 
Objects). Please limit UFOs to 3 items. Many members have 
expertise in identifying opals, fossils and other types of stones. 
 
Treasurers report; Expenses were $4730.17, income was $1041.00. 
 
Secretary Charlene asked that people identify themselves when 
responding to a motion or winning a prize, so she can make sure the 
information gets in the newsletter correctly. 
 
Librarian Jackie asked if anyone might be interested in reviewing 
a book on Herkimer Diamonds that was sent to our club.  Nanz agreed to 
do this. 
 
Board Member Rose mentioned that Steve Buchmann was in the 
meeting, and his book òThe Reason for Flowersó was to become 
available July 21st.  She also mentioned that if anyone wanted to 
purchase one of the posters with the Periodic Table on one side 
and the Minerals and Elements on the other side could sign up on 
a sheet that she has available.  Estimated cost is $16, but the 
cost will go down as more are purchased.   
 
Show Chairman Rick: All vendor tables are paid for, and we will have 17 
dealers.  Paleontologist Doug Wolfe will have a Dinosaur display at the 
center of the show.  We have a 2-page article highlighted in this monthõs 
Maverick magazine.  Nanz explained about the activities that will be 
available for children of all sizes in the kids activity area.   
 
Rick stated that we have 5 display cases that are still available for 
member displays.  Let him know if you want one.  A white vest was 
demonstrated that all volunteers at the show will need to wear so if any 
visitors have any questions that they can be directed to anyone wearing 
a vest. The show is May 16 & 17 at the Hondah Conference Center.  
Show hours are Sat. 9am to 6pm,  and Sun. 10am to 4pm.  Set-up will 
start at 10am Friday at the storage lockers.  A show meeting will be on 
Sunday the 19th at the storage locker at 1pm/1:30pm, weather permitting. 
 
Field Trip Report:  9 people went to Canyon De Chelley, weather was 
perfect, great pics were taken.  This monthõs trip will be to Forest Lakes  
for fossils and sponge on April 25th.  We will meet at The Red Onion 
Restaurant at 9am.   

After exploring this area, we will move on to Christopher Creek to 
look for Zebra Agate.  A high clearance vehicle is needed for the 
Christopher Creek area. 
 
Rick said that the Holbrook Hidden Cave Petroglyph Park has 
received a grant of $85,000, and is currently is putting in new walking 
trails.   They will pay people who volunteer to help build the trails. 
Let Rick know if you are interested in helping. 
 
Rose needs help with raffle ticket sales, and donations for prizes to 
the raffle drawing.  Please take an envelope of raffle tickets to sell or 
buy yourself.   If you have a good relationship with a local business, 
please ask them for donations for our raffle.  We have about 20 dona-
tions so far, and we had 75 last year.  Rose has letter that you can 
take to the business owner that explains what our club does with our 
money to assist the community. Also, the club received a large dona-
tion of hundreds of minerals from Buck Anderson, which will be used 
for selling at the silent auctions here, and at the spinning wheel game 
and silent auction at the show.   
 
Old Business: Rick read a Thank You letter from the Science Fair in 
March that thanked the club for our donation to their program. 
 
New Business: Bill will be presenting a Rock Show to the 5th graders 
next month, and will let us know the date, should anyone be willing to 
help.   
 
Nanz is the contact person for the club, and two people have called 
her with information. Charles from San Carlos is selling quality 
turquoise, and Mary at the Show Low Chamber has rough Apache 
Tears for sale.  If you are interested, contact Nanz for the contact 
numbers.  Larry mentioned we had a wooden stool donated 
by John B., and after a quick discussion, it was decided to use it 
as an end-of-year prize during our holiday meeting. 
 
Rick mentioned that the Dinosaur Exploration Center will be moving 
to a building between McDonalds and Western Drug in Springerville, 
and both organizations will be sharing the Western Drug 
parking lot. They are in need of more donations, so we will 
have to schedule an emergency meeting to see if we can assist them. 
 
The new owner of Earthõs Upper Crust rock shop, Tony,  would like 
for us to come visit him.  He is hoping to become an active member 
of the club. 
 
Nanz will be doing an interview on KVSL May 5th from Noon to 1pm. 
 
Some new rocks were donated to the kids Egg Carton activities: 
Rose gave Chalcedony and Selenite Roses, Brooke and Ruth gave 
Petrified Wood, and Stan gave serpentine. 
 
A 10 minute break was called, and we reconvened at 2:40. 
 
Education presentation by Todd elsewhere in this newsletter. 
 
The door prize of sea shells was won by our visitor Sarah S. The 50/50 
$26.00 was won by Linda , the Azurite was won by Brooke, the Petri-
fied wood was won by John B. 
 
Meeting concluded at 3:29pm with the silent auction to end in a few 
minutes. Motion to end the meeting by Bill, seconded by Nanz . 
  
Respectfully submitted, Charlene Bingell, Secretary  
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I have volunteered, (with help from others), to Chair the 
process for administering the prize-gathering for our show in 
May.  The Show òSteering Committeeó has agreed that better 
attention-getting posters/flyers may help to attract not 
only those willing to donate but also the general public. 
Rick has had a beautiful color poster made up and we will have 
them available to you soon. 

It is not too early to start making a list of businesses 
that you can ask for a donation when the time comes. 
(April?).  We want to tap into businesses in all surrounding 
communities.  If you have relationships with businesses 
outside of the White Mountains, it canõt hurt to ask for 
their help also.  It is great publicity for the donor. 

Please call me with your list, and I will maintain the 
list of contacts for a donation and/or for putting up one 
of our flyers, so we do not duplicate our efforts.  Everyone 
should feel free to call me, (928-537-2195) to double-check 
if someone else is already planning to make contact.  After 
the show, I will make sure thank you notes have been 
sent to everyone making a prize donation. 

As you know, it takes everyone to make a great show, and 
ours has been a success, due to the involvement each of 
you has contributed in the past.  The show is a month 
away! Time to contact your potential donors!   
Thanks so much, and I look forward to hearing from you. 

Rose Fowers, Show Prize Chair 

Gem and Mineral Show Prizes 

There is a new owner at The Upper Crust in 
Lakeside. Tony recently purchased the store 
and its contents, and is open for business. 
He would like to become a member of our 
club, and he invites the membership to 
stop in and pay him a visit. He is open 
weekdays and most Saturdays. 

* Use bunched up black velvet, (not flat black), for improving  
the photos of some specimens. 
 

* To improve colors of items, use complimentary colors for your 
back grounds. 
 

* Make your own mini photography studios/light box using a large 
piece of white paper rolled into a tube or a milk carton or milk jug, 
with a whole cut in the side to take your picture through. 
 

* The number one issue of getting a better photo is your lighting. 
The new LED flashlights/halogen lights can become an excellent 
light source.  Put a piece of white paper or wax paper on the top of 
your light box and shine the flashlight through the paper. Photos 
are manipulated with lights not by the camera.  
 

* For taking better photos of faceted gemstones, put a piece of 
aluminum foil behind the stone (a size a little smaller than the 
stone) and this will reflect the light back to through the stone 
showing the true color and brilliance of the stone.  
 

* You will have better results with a light box made with paper or 
a jug or carton, as this will keep the light where you need it and 
block out other light and shadows.  
 

* If you have a reflection that shows in your picture, use a piece of 
black paper on the light box to block the area that is causing the 
reflection to improve your picture.  
 

* To photograph in UV light you will need to purchase a 2E Vary-
ing filter, which is a light yellow filter.  This will take away the pur-
ple haze that appears when filming UV photos. 

Tips for Better Photography  
by Todd  

April Coalition Field Trip for Petrified Wood 

Dobell Ranch, Holbrook, AZ 

 
Hosted By : Sedona Gem and Mineral Club 
When : Saturday, April 25, 2015 
Where : Meet in the parking lot of Jim Grey's Petrified Wood Co. 147 Hwy 
180 E, Holbrook, AZ at 9:00am.  We'll sign waivers and leave promptly at 
9:15 for the Dobell Ranch which is about 15 miles S.E. of the meeting 
place on Hwy 180. From Interstate 40 take Exit 286 in Holbrook, turn right 
and go through town, over railroad bridge, and approx. 0.5 miles further 
Hwy 180 is on Left (Jim Grey's is on the SE corner). 
 
 Fee:  $28.00 for a full 5 gallon bucket ( approx. 80 lbs) . . . Please bring 
CASH!!  You will have an opportunity to pay for extra buckets if you 
wish.  Bring water, lunch, 5 gallon buckets, collecting tools and gloves.  
 
Bad Weather : In case of rain or snow on April 23 or 24, the trip will be 
cancelled. Please pay attention to the weather prior to these dates.  
 
Trip Leader : Michael Silberhorn 928-301-5606 (Cell),  
or e-mail mustangmikefl@gmail.com  
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The Taylor Cub Scouts and their Leaders came to our house for rock 
demonstrations on rock cutting, tumbling, shaping and polishing rocks.  
The Cub Scouts also learned the names of some of the rocks!      
                       
Included in the picture below is Karen Dorsey, Leader Michelle  Muder, 
Leader Kathleen Ritz, Scouts Rande Ritz, Alex Banker, Brock Ervein, 
Daniel Shumway & Reid Lambson.  Everyone had a GOOD time, and 
learned a LOT!  

Stan & Jeanieõs 

Cub Scout Demonstration  



Show Dates 

April/May/June 2015 

May 16-17ðPinetop, AZ 
White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club 
Hon-Dah Conference Center 
777 Highway 260, Pinetop, AZ 
Sat. 9:00 am-6:00 pm, Sun. 10:00 am-4:00 pm 
Adults $2.00, Seniors 70+ Free, Students & children, 18 and under Free,  
contact Rick Olson,276 Tahoe Pl, Show Low, AZ 85901 
(928) 251-0949 
e-mail: walkaround@earthlink.net 

Web site: whitemountain-azrockclub.org  

May 23-24ðSedona, AZ  
CKM Productions, LLC, Sedona Red Rock High School 
995 Upper Red Rock Loop Road, Sedona, AZ 
Sat. 10:00 am-5:00 pm, Sun. 10:00 am-4:00 pm 
Adults $3.00 

contact Greg Capatch, (928) 554-4615  

June 5-7ðFlagstaff, AZ    
Coconino Lapidary Club, Outdoor Market At Silver Saddle 
9001 N Hwy 89 
Fri. 9 am-4 pm, Sat. 9 am-4 pm, Sun. 9 am-4 pm 
Admission is Free!;  
contact Wayne Scott, (928) 607-3185 
e-mail: 4nsgsrocks@gmail.com 

Web site: https://www.facebook.com/groups/122043251214208/  

July 31-Aug 2ðPrescott, AZ 
Prescott Gem & Mineral Club, Prescott Valley Event Center 
3201 North Main St.., Prescott, AZ 
Fri. 9:00 am-5:00 pm, Sat. 9:00 am-5:00 pm, Sun. 9:00 am-4:00 pm 
Adults $5.00, Seniors $4.00, Students $4.00, Children under 12 yrs free. 
contact Prescott Gem & Mineral Club 
Attn: Melanie, P.O. Box 3923, Chino Valley, AZ 86323 

Web site: www.prescottgemmineral.org  
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Update on the  

Mining & Mineral Museum transfer 
  
On 3/26/15, another hurdle was jumped.  The House 
Appropriations Committee passed SB1200 with a 10 -1 
vote and 3 absences. 
  
Now, we need to seek support in the full House and 
the Governor.  Keep up the good work.  It does not 
hurt to call in, email, or send another letter. 
  
Go to: 
 http://www.azleg.gov/MemberRoster.asp?Body=H  
to find the names, phone #'s and email addresses of 
all the Representatives. 
  
Thanks for your help. 
 
Shirley Cote/Doug Duffy 
Founding Members of the Earth Science Museum 
Members of the Flagg Mineral Foundation 
Life Members of the Maricopa Lapidary Society 
Members of the AZ Leaverite Rock & Gem Society 
Legacy Life Members of the Mineralogical Society of 
Arizona 
3215 W. Bethany Home Rd. 
Phoenix, AZ 85017 
602-973-4291 

The April field trip scheduled for the ice caves in 
New Mexico has been postponed until June. We will 
be going to the Forest Lakes area instead to look for 
Brachiopods, Crinoids and Sponge. The reason for the 
change is that the collecting area receives direct 
sunlight, and the thought of dealing with sun stroke 
and people passing out during June heat was not 
something deemed safe or necessary.  
 
I'll have maps at the meeting on April 12th.  
 
Rick  

April Field Trip Postponed  
Annual Road Cleanup 

 
Bi-Annual road cleanup will be May 9th, meeting 
at upper K-mart parking lot at 9:00.  We will caravan 
out to the clean-up site. 
  
Thank you, 
Ruth King and Brookie Embry 

http://www.azleg.gov/MemberRoster.asp?Body=H
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Seems like Spring has been in the works for a month already, 
yet March 21st was the official first full day of Spring.  There was 
no argument from the 8 members and one guest who 
travelled north to one of the many ògemsó of Arizona, Canyon 
de Chelly National Monument.  Situated just east of the 
city of Chinle lies a unique canyon system connecting three 
streams.  The two main streams branch off shortly after 
leaving the flat area where the monument begins.  
 
A tour of the Visitor Center gave us a short film highlighting 
the people who first came into this area, which lead up 
to how the Navajo people are caring for their land.  We started 
with the short route to the north where sheer walls of 
sandstone rose up from the valley floor at Massacre and 
Mummy Caves.  Massacre Cave was the site where Spanish 
soldiers cornered 115 Navajo, and killed them as they attempted 
to take shelter.  
 
From there we headed back towards the Visitor Center, but 
stopped to take in the Antelope House ruins that lie at 
the base of cliffs and along a stream.  It was the site of tribes 
that settled in the area around 1300 AD.  Among the ruins 
was an unusual circular plaza.  
 
Taking in all there is to see takes some time, and by the time 
we started our tour of the south canyon with its many 
overlooks, it was already 1 pm.  Actually that meant that it 
was 2pm, because time is a hour ahead on a reservation.  Since 
a few of us were feeling hunger pains, we decided to travel 
to see the highlight of the monument, Spider Rock.  Considered 
to be sacred ground by the Navajo people, this 800-ft 
spire is believed to be the site where a spirit woman showed 
the people how to weave wool into cloth.  
 
For those that have the time to explore this region, 
I recommend taking a least a few days to do a decent 
driving tour of the many overlooks.  Some do require a 
short walk to the observation points, but all the sites are 
breathtaking. For those that want to enjoy hearing more of 
the history and get a totally different view of the monument 
I suggest either the jeep tours or the relaxing horseback 
tours.  Both offer tours lasting from a couple hours to all 
day excursions.  
 
Our journey was one that meant to open the eyes to those 
that had never experienced this truly magnificent site, and 
refresh memories of those that had enjoyed their stay 
previously. We never had time to take in the Hubbell 
Trading Post in Ganado, but after enjoying lunch in Chinle, 
the long ride home left us with time to reflect on just 
another of the many wonders of this state of ours.  
 
Rick Olson  
 

May 2015 MSA Coalition Field Trip to 

Box Canyon 
 

When: Saturday May 23, 2015 
Meeting Time: 7:30 am 
Departure Time: 7:45 am 
  
Driving directions to E Price Rd/E Price Station Rd 
From: Phoenix, AZ 
1.  Head west on W Washington St toward N 1st Ave 
2. Turn left at the 1st cross street onto S 1st Ave 
3. Slight right onto S Central Ave 
4. Turn left onto W Maricopa Fwy 
5. Take the ramp on the left onto 1-17 SIUS-60 E 
6. Merge onto 1-10 E/US-60 E 
7. Keep right at the fork to continue on US-60 E Follow signs for 
    Mesa - Globe 
8. Take exit 212 for AZ-79 S toward Florence/Tucson 
9. Turn right onto AZ-79 S (signs for Arizona 79 SIFlorence/ 
    Tucson 
10. Turn left onto E Price Rd/E Price Station Rd. 
 
You can find Shatukite, malachite, and quartz.  High clearance 
2wd will get you there.  There will be open pits, tailing piles, and 
a little walking is required.  The nearest town is Florence, AZ. 
Bring a hand rake, a sledge for splitting bigger rocks, and a small 
shovel.  Look for vehicles with high visibility flag 
 
Field Trip Leader: Joseph Philpott, Jr. 
Phone: (602) 828-9298 

March Field Trip Report  

 If anyone is planning on personally donating something for the 
Show raffle items such as specimens, jewelry, books, gift items, 
etc., please call Rose Fowers at 928-537-2195 or Blue Thompson 
at 928-532-7577.  
 
It would help us tremendously if we can have a list of your dona-
tions before the day of the show.   
 
Thank you!  Rose 
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Plans are under way to take a trip to the world famous 
Kemmerer, Wyoming Fossil Beds during the month of 
August (the week of the 3rd?).  Digging would be at 
the Warfield Quarry under the direction of our club 
member, George Putnam, Quarry Manager.  The regu-
lar price for a half day of digging (4 hours) is $75 per 
person.  If we can round up 20 or more diggers, the 
price would be about $55 for each half day (children 
are ½ price). 
 
For RVers, there is a place just below the quarry that 
you can boondock (bring your own water for the RV). 
There are several motels in Kemmerer. The weather 
will be hot, so provide shade via an E-Z Up, and SPF 
48 or higher is recommended along with other usual 
items such as hats, water, gloves, etc. The Quarry 
provides all tools while you are there. Dogs are al-
lowed in the Quarry but must be on a leash at all 
times. 
 
If you are interest in attending, please contact Rick 
Olson. For additional details, check out Warfieldõs 
website: www.fossilsafari.com 
 
(MAN, I just saw this in my email!!  I GOTTA GO!!) 
the editor 

ARIZONA - Coconino NF seeks public comments on proposed 
Cornville Single Track Trail. 
 
The Red Rock Ranger District of the Coconino National Forest 
is developing a proposal to create a single track motorized 
trail near Cornville, and is requesting public comments to 
further evaluate this proposal. Helpful comments include 
specific thoughts or concerns related to the proposed Cornville 
Single Track Trail. 
 
As the Forest Service develops the proposed action, the 
comments received help focus the analysis on relevant issues 
related to the project. 
 
The Cornville Single Track Trail proposal was brought 
forward as a result of the public input at various public meetings 
on the Verde Valley Trails Project, which was a comprehensive 
effort to identify trail needs in the Verde Valley. The proposed 
trail would generally follow an existing 26-mile social trail that 
was used by those seeking motorized recreation opportunities 
prior to the implementation of the Travel Management Rule. 
A map of the project area is available on line at: 

 www.fs.usda.gov/goto/coconino/cstt 

To be the most helpful in the planning process, comments 
should be provided by April 15, 2015. Those who send us 
comments will be notified when the proposed action is available 
for review. 
 
Please email comments to comments-southwestern-coconino-
redrock@fs.fed.us;  FAX comments to (928) 203-7539; or mail 
them to District Ranger Nicole Branton, Red Rock Ranger 
District, PO Box 20429, Sedona, AZ 86341. 

Thanks in advance and, as always, if you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact BRC. 
 
Ric Foster 
Public Lands Department Manager 
BlueRibbon Coalition 

Wyoming or Bust! 

August, 2015 

Proposed Cornville Single Track Trail 

ANNOUNCEMENT  

 

Thanks to Mr. Buck Anderson of Snowflake, WMGMC has received his collection of minerals for the Club to use at 
our silent auctions, education, childrenõs projects, and any other way we deem appropriate.  You will see his 
pieces for years to come.  Buck has also donated some plastic dinosaurs to be used in the Childrenõs 
Activity Room during our show.  Bill Staldler will be adding the collection to the clubõs inventory of minerals. 
We are extremely appreciative that Buck was willing to donate his collection. His generosity will help our 
club and the community in many ways.  Several of you have met Buck and may see him from time to time. 
Please take a moment to thank him for making it possible for us to acquire so many beautiful specimens. 

http://www.fs.usda.gov/goto/coconino/cstt
mailto:comments-southwestern-coconino-redrock@fs.fed.us
mailto:comments-southwestern-coconino-redrock@fs.fed.us
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Canyon De Chelly 

Old and New Club Members 


